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   Tabling of Papers 
  

The following paper was laid on the table pursuant to Rule 
21(2) of the Rules of Procedure: 
 

  Report of the Bills Committee on Interception of 
Communications and Surveillance Bill (published on 31.7.2006) 

 
 
 
   Bills 
 

Interception of Communications and Surveillance Bill 
 
 Resumption of Second Reading debate 

 
The debate on the Second Reading which was moved on 8 March 
2006 resumed. 
 
Hon Miriam LAU, Chairman of the Bills Committee on 
Interception of Communications and Surveillance Bill, 
addressed the Council on the Committee’s Report.  
 
Five Members and Hon LEUNG Kwok-hung spoke on the Bill. 
 
While Hon LEUNG Kwok-hung was speaking, Hon Martin LEE drew 
the attention of the President to the absence of a quorum.  
The President directed the Clerk to summon Members to the 
meeting.  A quorum was then present. 
 
Hon LEUNG Kwok-hung continued to speak on the Bill. 
 
Another Member and Hon LEE Cheuk-yan spoke on the Bill. 
 
While Hon LEE Cheuk-yan was speaking, the President left the 
chair at 1:05 pm temporarily and the President’s Deputy, Hon 
Miriam LAU, took the chair. 
 
Another two Members and Hon Albert HO spoke on the Bill. 
 
At 1:59 pm, while Hon Albert HO was speaking, the President 
resumed the chair. 
 
Hon Martin LEE drew the attention of the President to the 
absence of a quorum.  The President directed the Clerk to 
summon Members to the meeting.  A quorum was then present. 
 
Eight more Members spoke on the Bill. 
 
The Secretary for Security replied. 
 
Question on the Second Reading put. 
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Hon Emily LAU claimed a division.  The President then ordered 
the Council to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The President announced that 51 Members were present, 38 were 
in favour of the motion and 12 against it. (Voting record in 
Appendix 1.) Since the question was agreed by a majority of 
the Members present, she declared that the motion was carried. 
 
Bill read the second time and committed to a Committee of the 
whole Council. 
 
 

 Committee Stage 
 
The Council went into Committee and considered the 
Interception of Communications and Surveillance Bill. 
 
Question that clauses 1, 16, 19, 53, 54, 61 and 64 stand part 
of the Bill proposed. 
 
Hon James TO spoke on the clauses and amendments to some of 
these clauses which had been proposed by him but ruled to be 
out of order by the President. 
  
The Chairman stated that the aforesaid clauses were grouped 
together in the Script because Members had not made known any 
objections to them.  She wished to seek Members’ cooperation 
to inform the Secretariat in advance of the clauses on which 
they had different views, so that debates on them would be 
provided in the Script. 
 
Hon Emily LAU raised a point of order as to whether Members 
were allowed to speak on clauses to which no amendments had 
been moved, after the motion that these clauses stand part of 
the Bill was proposed.  She remembered a previous case in 
which Members were allowed to debate the question that a 
clause stand part of bill, after an amendment moved to the 
clause had been debated and voted down.   
 
The Chairman stated that in that previous case, the clause and 
the amendment to it were not jointly debated.  From this 
meeting onwards, joint debates would be so stated clearly in 
the Script.  The Chairman stressed that the clauses and 
amendments to them were grouped in such a way to facilitate 
Members to prepare for debates on the provisions, and not to 
restrict Members’ freedom of speech. 
 
Question that clauses 1, 16, 19, 53, 54, 61 and 64 stand part 
of the Bill put and agreed to. 
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Question that clause 2 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to the definitions 
of “communication transmitted by a postal service”, “copy”, 
“data surveillance device”, “device retrieval warrant”, 
“emergency authorization”, “examination”, “executive 
authorization”, “head”, “interception”, “listening device”, 
“maintain”, “postal service” and “public place” in subclause 
(1) of clause 2, to delete from the subclause the definition 
of “transmitted” and to add to the subclause the definition of 
“postal article” and addressed the Committee. 
 
Three Members spoke on the amendments. 
 
Hon LEUNG Kwok-hung spoke and commented on the President’s 
ruling on the amendments proposed by Members. 
 
The Chairman stated that Members should not comment on the 
President’s rulings at Council meetings.  She reminded Hon 
LEUNG Kwok-hung that at Committee stage, Members should only 
speak on the clauses before the Committee, amendments thereto 
and related matters.  Hence, he should only speak on the 
amendments just proposed by the Secretary for Security. 
 
Ignoring the Chairman’s repeated advice, Hon LEUNG Kwok-hung 
continued to speak on matters unrelated to the amendments 
moved by the Secretary for Security. 
 
The Chairman then suspended the meeting at 5:21 pm to allow 
Hon LEUNG Kwok-hung to calm down.  
 
The Committee resumed at 5:33 pm. 
 
Two Members who had spoken and another Member spoke on the 
amendments. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke again. 
 
Three Members who had spoken and the Secretary for Security 
spoke another time. 
 
Four Members who had spoken and another two Members spoke on 
the amendments.   
 
The Secretary for Security spoke again. 
 
Four Members who had spoken and the Secretary for Security 
spoke again.   
 
Three Members who had spoken spoke again. 
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Question on the amendments put and agreed to. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to the definition 
of “covert surveillance” in subclause (1) of clause 2 and 
addressed the Committee. 
 
Two Members spoke on the amendments. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke again. 
 
Two Members who had spoken spoke again. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendments put. 
 
Hon Emily LAU claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that 51 Members were present, 30 were 
in favour of the amendment, five against it and 15 abstained. 
(Voting record in Appendix 2.) Since the question was agreed 
by a majority of the Members present, she declared that the 
amendments were carried. 
 
Hon Miriam LAU rose to move the following motion without 
notice: 
 
That in the event of further divisions in relation to the 
remaining clauses to the Interception of Communications and 
Surveillance Bill, or amendments thereto the Committee do 
proceed to each of such divisions after the division bell has 
been rung for one minute. 
 
Question on the motion proposed. 
 
Five Members spoke on the motion. 
 
Hon Miriam LAU replied. 
 
Question on the motion put. 
 
Hon Albert Jinghan CHENG claimed a division.  The Chairman 
then ordered the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 
47(1) of the Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 26 were present, five were in 
favour of the motion, 15 against it and six abstained; while 
among the Members returned by geographical constituencies 
through direct elections, 23 were present, one was in favour 
of the motion, 20 against it and one abstained. (Voting record 
in Appendix 3.) Since the question was not agreed by a 
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majority of each of the two groups of Members present, she 
declared that the motion was negatived. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon James TO and Hon Margaret NG had 
separately given notice to move amendments to the definition 
of “interception product” in subclause (1) of clause 2.  She 
ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon James TO to move his amendment. 

 
Hon James TO moved an amendment to the definition of 
“interception product” and addressed the Committee. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke on the amendment and her proposed 
amendment. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG and Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke another time. 
 
Four Members spoke on these amendments. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke again. 
 
One Member who had spoken spoke another time. 
 
Another Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon James TO and another Member who had spoken spoke again. 
 
Hon Margaret NG, the Secretary for Security, two Members who 
had spoken twice and Hon James TO spoke another time.  
 
Another Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
The Secretary for Security, Hon James TO and one Member who 
had spoken thrice spoke again. 
 
Hon Margaret NG, one Member who had spoken four times, Hon 
James TO and one Member who had spoken spoke another time. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 26 were present, five were in 
favour of the amendment and 21 against it; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 25 were present, 16 were in favour of the amendment 
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and eight against it. (Voting record in Appendix 4.) Since the 
question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved an amendment to the definition of 
“interception product”. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 26 were present, five were in 
favour of the amendment and 21 against it; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 25 were present, 16 were in favour of the amendment 
and eight against it. (Voting record in Appendix 5.) Since the 
question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
The Chairman stated that the Secretary for Security, Hon 
Margaret NG and Hon James TO had separately given notice to 
move the addition of the definition of “public security” to 
subclause (1) of clause 2.  She ordered the Committee to 
proceed to a joint debate. 
 
The Chairman invited the Secretary for Security to move his 
amendment. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved the addition of the 
definition of “public security” and addressed the Committee. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke on the amendment and the other proposed 
amendments. 
 
While Hon Margaret NG was speaking, the Chairman left the 
chair at 7:40 pm temporarily and the Chairman’s Deputy, Hon 
Miriam LAU, took the chair. 
 
Hon James TO spoke on the amendment and the other proposed 
amendments. 
 
Four Members spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke again.  At 8:24 pm, while she was 
speaking, the Chairman resumed the chair. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
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One Member and a Member who had spoken spoke on these 
amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke another time. 
 
Another Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG and one Member who had spoken spoke another 
time. 
 
The Secretary for Security and one Member who had spoken spoke 
again. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by the Secretary for Security 
put.  
 
Hon Albert HO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that 51 Members were present, 30 were 
in favour of the amendment and 20 against it. (Voting record 
in Appendix 6.) Since the question was agreed by a majority of 
the Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
agreed. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the Secretary for Security’s 
amendment had been passed, Hon Margaret NG and Hon James TO 
might not move their respective proposed definitions of 
“public security”, which were inconsistent with the decision 
already taken. 
 
The Chairman stated that the Secretary for Security and Hon 
Margaret NG had separately given notice to move the addition 
of subclause (5A) to clause 2, while Hon James TO had given 
notice to move the addition of subclauses (5A) and (5B) to 
that clause.  She ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint 
debate.  
 
The Chairman invited the Secretary for Security to move his 
amendment. 

 
The Secretary for Security moved the addition of subclause 
(5A) to clause 2 and addressed the Committee. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke on the amendment and their own proposed 
amendments. 
 
While Hon Margaret NG was speaking, the Chairman left the 
chair at 9:27 pm temporarily and the Chairman’s Deputy, Hon 
Miriam LAU, took the chair. 
 
Hon James TO spoke on the amendment and the other proposed 
amendments. 
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At 9:33 pm, while Hon James TO was speaking, the Chairman 
resumed the chair. 
 
One Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
The Secretary for Security and Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Another three Members spoke on these amendments. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by the Secretary for Security 
put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that 51 Members were present, 29 were 
in favour of the amendment and 21 against it. (Voting record 
in Appendix 7.) Since the question was agreed by a majority of 
the Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
agreed. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved the addition of subclause (5A) to clause 2. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 27 were present, seven were in 
favour of the amendment and 20 against it; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 24 were present, 14 were in favour of the amendment 
and nine against it. (Voting record in Appendix 8.) Since the 
question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
Hon James TO moved the addition of subclause (5A) to clause 2. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 27 were present, seven were in 
favour of the amendment and 20 against it; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 24 were present, 14 were in favour of the amendment 
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and nine against it. (Voting record in Appendix 9.) Since the 
question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
Hon James TO moved the addition of subclause (5B) to clause 2. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 27 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendment and 21 against it; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 24 were present, 14 were in favour of the amendment 
and nine against it. (Voting record in Appendix 10.) Since the 
question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
The Chairman suspended the meeting at 10:12 pm. 
 
 
 
 *  *  *  *  *  *  
 
 
 
The Committee resumed at 9:00 am on 3 August 2006. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon Margaret NG, Hon Albert HO and 
Hon James TO had separately given notice to move amendments to 
the definition of “serious crime” in subclause (1) of clause 
2.  She ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon Margaret NG to move her amendment. 

 
Hon Margaret NG moved an amendment to the definition of 
“serious crime” and addressed the Committee. 
 
Hon Albert HO and Hon James TO spoke on the amendment and 
their own proposed amendments. 
 
One Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoken again. 
 
Six Members spoke on these amendments. 
 
Three Members who had spoken spoke again. 
 
Another four Members and the Secretary for Security spoke on 
these amendments. 
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Hon James TO spoke another time. 
 
Two Members who had spoken twice spoken another time. 
 
One Members who had spoken spoke again. 
 
One Member who had spoken thrice, one Member who had spoken 
twice and one Member who had spoken once spoke another time.   
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Hon Albert HO and Hon Margaret NG spoke another time. 
 
One Member who had spoken thrice spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put. 
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 26 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendment, 19 against it and one abstained; while among 
the Members returned by geographical constituencies through 
direct elections, 24 were present, 14 were in favour of the 
amendment and nine against it. (Voting record in Appendix 11.) 
Since the question was not agreed by a majority of each of the 
two groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment 
was negatived. 
 
Hon Albert HO moved an amendment to the definition of “serious 
crime”. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Albert HO put.  
 
Hon Albert HO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 26 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendment, 19 against it and one abstained; while among 
the Members returned by geographical constituencies through 
direct elections, 24 were present, 14 were in favour of the 
amendment and nine against it. (Voting record in Appendix 12.) 
Since the question was not agreed by a majority of each of the 
two groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment 
was negatived. 
 
The Chairman stated she had the consent of Hon James TO not to 
proceed with his amendment to the definition of “serious 
crime”. 
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Hon Albert HO moved an amendment to the definition of 
“surveillance device” in subclause (1) of clause 2 and 
addressed the Committee. 
 
While Hon Albert HO was speaking, the Chairman left the chair 
at 12:20 pm temporarily and the Chairman’s Deputy, Hon Miriam 
LAU, took the chair. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendment. 
 
Hon Albert HO spoke again. 
 
One Member spoke on the amendment. 
 
The Secretary for Security and the Member who had spoken spoke 
again. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Albert HO put. 
 
Hon Albert HO claimed a division.  The Chairman’s Deputy then 
ordered the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 
47(1) of the Rules of Procedure. 
 
At 12:35 pm, the Chairman resumed the chair. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 24 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendment, 17 against it and one abstained; while among 
the Members returned by geographical constituencies through 
direct elections, 21 were present, 12 were in favour of the 
amendment and eight against it. (Voting record in 
Appendix 13.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendment was negatived. 
 
Hon James TO moved the addition of subclause (5C) to clause 2 
and addressed the Committee. 
 
While Hon James TO was speaking, the Chairman left the chair 
at 12:40 pm temporarily and the Chairman’s Deputy, Hon Miriam 
LAU, took the chair. 
 
One Member and the Secretary for Security spoke on the 
amendment. 
 
Hon James TO and the Secretary for Security spoke alternately 
twice. 
 
Hon James TO spoken again. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon James TO put. 
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Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman’s Deputy then 
ordered the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 
47(1) of the Rules of Procedure. 
 
At 12:55 pm, the Chairman resumed the chair. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 20 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendment and 16 against it; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 22 were present, 12 were in favour of the amendment 
and nine against it. (Voting record in Appendix 14.) Since the 
question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved an amendment to the definition of 
“surveillance product” in subclause (1) of clause 2 and 
addressed the Committee. 
 
While Hon Margaret NG was speaking, the Chairman left the 
chair at 1:00 pm temporarily and the Chairman’s Deputy, Hon 
Miriam LAU, took the chair. 
 
Three Members and the Secretary for Security spoke on the 
amendment. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
Two Members and Hon LEUNG Kwok-hung who had spoken spoke 
another time. 
 
At 1:54 pm, while Hon LEUNG Kwok-hung was speaking, the 
Chairman resumed the chair. 
 
Hon Margaret NG and two Members who had spoken twice spoke 
again. 
 
Another Member spoke on the amendment. 
 
The two Members who had spoken thrice and Hon Margaret NG 
spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put. 
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 24 were present, five were in 
favour of the amendment and 19 against it; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 21 were present, 12 were in favour of the amendment 
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and eight against it. (Voting record in Appendix 15.) Since 
the question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the progress of the meeting was 
very slow, the scrutiny of the Bill might not be completed 
within five days.  She would allow the meeting to continue 
until about midnight that day.  As for the next few days, 
depending on the progress of the meeting, she might have to 
make other arrangements, including continuing the meeting 
overnight.  The Chairman pointed out that this was a specially 
convened meeting, and its purpose was to complete the scrutiny 
of the Bill before 8 August 2006.   
 
Six Members enquired if there was a deadline for completion of 
the scrutiny of the Bill.   
 
The Chairman reiterated that the purpose of the meeting was 
for Members to scrutinize the Bill, and hopefully Members 
would make a decision on the Bill before 8 August 2006.  
However, as to whether this could be done would depend on 
Members.  As the chair, she would not disallow Members to 
speak as long as the contents of their speeches were relevant.  
She hoped that, in their speeches, Members would not bring in 
issues which were seemingly related but actually irrelevant to 
the amendments under debate.   
 
The Chairman stated that Hon Margaret NG and Hon James TO have 
separately given notice to move amendments to delete subclause 
(2) from clause 2, while the Secretary for Security would move 
amendment to that subclause.  She ordered the Committee to 
proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon Margaret NG to move her amendment. 

 
Hon Margaret NG moved the deletion of subclause (2) from 
clause 2 and addressed the Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security and Hon James TO spoke on the 
amendment and their own proposed amendments. 
 
Another Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon James TO and the Secretary for Security spoke another 
time. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
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The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 27 were present, five were in 
favour of the amendment, 21 against it and one abstained; 
while among the Members returned by geographical 
constituencies through direct elections, 21 were present, 12 
were in favour of the amendment and eight against it. (Voting 
record in Appendix 16.) Since the question was not agreed by a 
majority of each of the two groups of Members present, she 
declared that the amendment was negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved an amendment to subclause (2) 
of clause 2. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that the Secretary for Security and Hon 
James TO had separately given notice to move the addition of 
subclause (3A) to clause 2. As their amendments were 
identical, she would only invite the Secretary for Security, 
who was the public officer in charge of the Bill, to move his 
amendment.   
 
The Chairman invited the Secretary for Security to move his 
amendment. 

 
The Secretary for Security moved the addition of subclause 
(3A) to clause 2 and addressed the Committee. 
 
Hon James TO spoke on the amendment. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon Margaret NG had given notice to 
move amendments to the definitions of “Type 1 surveillance” 
and “Type 2 surveillance” in subclause (1) of clause 2.  Hon 
James TO, the Secretary for Security, Hon LEE Wing-tat, Hon 
Albert HO and Hon CHEUNG Man-kwong had separately given notice 
to move amendments to the definition of “Type 2 surveillance”.  
She ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon Margaret NG to move her amendments. 

 
Hon Margaret NG moved amendments to the definitions of “Type 1 
surveillance” and “Type 2 surveillance” and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
Hon James TO, Hon LEE Wing-tat, Hon Albert HO, Hon CHEUNG Man-
kwong and the Secretary for Security spoke on the amendment 
and their own proposed amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
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Another Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG, the Member who had spoken and Hon James TO 
each spoke twice. 
 
Two more Members spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Albert HO and Hon Margaret NG spoke again.  
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 27 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendment and 21 against it; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 22 were present, 12 were in favour of the amendment 
and nine against it. (Voting record in Appendix 17.) Since the 
question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
Hon James TO moved an amendment to the definition of “Type 2 
surveillance”. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a divison under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 27 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendment and 21 against it; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 22 were present, 12 were in favour of the amendment 
and nine against it. (Voting record in Appendix 18.) Since the 
question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to the definition 
of “Type 2 surveillance”. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for Security 
put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
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The Chairman announced that 48 Members were present, 30 were 
in favour of the amendments, 12 against them and five 
abstained. (Voting record in Appendix 19.) Since the question 
was agreed by a majority of the Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were agreed. 
 
Hon James TO moved the deletion of subclause (4) from clause 2 
and addressed the Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendment. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon James TO put. 
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 26 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendment and 20 against it; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 21 were present, 11 were in favour of the amendment 
and nine against it. (Voting record in Appendix 20.) Since the 
question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
The Chairman stated that the Secretary for Security, Hon 
Margaret NG and Hon James TO had separately given notice to 
move the deletion of subclause (7) from clause 2.  As their 
amendments were identical, she would only invite the Secretary 
for Security, who was the public officer in charge of the 
Bill, to move his amendment.  
 
The Chairman invited the Secretary for Security to move his 
amendment. 

 
The Secretary for Security moved the deletion of subclause (7) 
from clause 2 and addressed the Committee. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 3 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon Margaret NG, the Secretary for 
Security and Hon James TO had separately given notice to move 
amendments to clause 3.  She ordered the Committee to proceed 
to a joint debate.  
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The Chairman invited the Hon Margaret NG to move her 
amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved amendments to clause 3 and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
While Hon Margaret NG was speaking, the Chairman left the 
chair at 4:29 pm temporarily and the Chairman’s Deputy, Hon 
Miriam LAU, took the chair. 
 
Hon James TO and the Secretary for Security spoke on the 
amendment and their own proposed amendments. 
 
One Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
Another Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again.  At 5:19 pm, while he was speaking, 
the Chairman resumed the chair. 
 
One more Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke another time. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 24 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendments and 18 against them; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 23 were present, 14 were in favour of the 
amendments and eight against them. (Voting record in Appendix 
21.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority of each 
of the two groups of Members present, she declared that the 
amendments were negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved an amendment to clause 3. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by the Secretary for Security 
put.  
 
Hon Martin LEE claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that 47 Members were present, 26 were 
in favour of the amendment and 20 against it. (Voting record 
in Appendix 22.) Since the question was agreed by a majority 
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of the Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
agreed. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the Secretary for Security’s 
amendment had been passed, Hon James HO might not move his 
amendment to clause 3, which was inconsistent with the 
decision already taken. 
 
Question that clause 3, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clauses 4 and 5 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to subclauses (1) 
of clauses 4 and 5 relating to carrying out interception or 
covert surveillance indirectly and addressed the Committee. 
 
Three Members spoke on the amendments. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke again. 
 
Another Member spoke on the amendments. 
 
Question on the amendments put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon Margaret NG proposed to amend 
subclauses (1) of clauses 4 and 5 while Hon James TO proposed 
to add subclause (1A) to clauses 4 and 5 respectively.  She 
ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon Margaret NG to move her amendments. 

 
Hon Margaret NG moved further amendments to subclauses (1) of 
clauses 4 and 5 relating to the proposed penalty provision and 
addressed the Committee. 
 
Hon James TO spoke on the amendments and his own proposed 
amendments. 
 
Two Members and the Secretary for Security spoke on these 
amendments. 
 
Hon James TO and Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 24 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendments and 20 against them; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
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elections, 20 were present, 11 were in favour of the 
amendments and eight against them. (Voting record in Appendix 
23.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority of each 
of the two groups of Members present, she declared that the 
amendments were negatived. 
 
Hon James TO moved amendments to add subclauses (1A) to 
clauses 4 and 5 relating to the proposed penalty provision. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon James TO put and 
negatived. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved amendments to subclauses (2) and (3) of 
clause 4 and addressed the Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendments. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon Margaret NG put and 
negatived. 
 
Question that clauses 4 and 5, as amended, stand part of the 
Bill proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 7 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
Hon Albert HO moved amendments to clause 7 and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
Four Members and the Secretary for Security spoke on the 
amendments. 
 
One Member who had spoken spoke again. 
 
Another three Members spoke on the amendments. 
 
One Member who had spoken twice and one Member who had spoken 
once spoke another time. 
 
Hon Albert HO spoke again. 
 
One Member who had spoken spoke another time. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon Albert HO put. 
 
Hon Albert HO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to divide under Rule 47(1) of the Rules of 
Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 24 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendments and 20 against them; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 24 were present, 13 were in favour of the 
amendments and 10 against them. (Voting record in 
Appendix 24.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
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of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were negatived. 

 
Question that clause 7 stand part of the Bill put and agreed 
to. 
 
Question that clauses 11, 17, 20, 21, Division heading and 
Cross-heading before clause 25, clauses 25 to 28 and 57 stand 
part of the Bill proposed. 
 
Council resumed by order of the Chairman.  The President then 
granted leave for Hon Margaret NG to move a motion under Rule 
91 of the Rules of Procedure that Rule 58(7) of the Rules of 
Procedure be suspended to enable the Committee of the whole 
Council to consider schedules 2 and 3 ahead of other clauses 
and new clauses of the Bill. 
 
Question on the motion proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
The Council went into Committee again. 
 
Question that schedules 2 and 3 stand part of the Bill 
proposed. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon Margaret NG and Hon James TO had 
separately given notice to move amendments to clauses 2 and 
20, and deletion of clauses 25 to 28 from the Bill in relation 
to oral applications.  The Secretary for Security had also 
given notice to move amendments to subclause (6) of clause 2, 
and clauses 26 and 27.  She ordered the Committee to proceed 
to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon Margaret NG to move her amendments. 

 
Hon Margaret NG moved the deletion of the definition of “oral 
application” in subclause (1) of and the deletion of subclause 
(6) from clause 2, and amendments to clause 11(2)(b)(ii), to 
add subclauses (3) and (4) to clause 20, add paragraph (aa) to 
subclause (2) of clause 21, to delete the Division heading and 
Cross-heading before clause 25 and clauses 25 to 28 from the 
Bill, which related to oral applications, and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendments and their 
proposed amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
Hon James TO, the Secretary for Security and Hon Margaret NG 
spoke another time. 
 
Another Member spoke on these amendments. 
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Question on the amendments moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 26 were present, five were in 
favour of the amendments and 21 against them; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 22 were present, 12 were in favour of the 
amendments and nine against them. (Voting record in Appendix 
25.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority of each 
of the two groups of Members present, she declared that the 
amendments were negatived. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the amendments moved by Hon 
Margaret NG had been negatived, Hon James TO might not move 
the deletion of the definition of “oral application” in 
subclause (1) of clause 2 and paragraph (a)(ii) of Part 4 of 
schedule 3 and the heading before clause 26, and subclause 
(1)(c) and (f)(ii) of clause 57, those amendments to subclause 
(2)(b)(ii) of clauses 17, subclause (1)(b)(i) and (ii) of 
clause 57, subclause (6) of section 3 of schedule 2 and 
paragraph (a)(ii) of Part 4 of schedule 3, which related to 
“oral application”.  Hon James TO also might not revise the 
terms of the proposed subclause (1A) of clause 40 by deleting 
the reference to clause 26, the deletion of which had been 
negatived, as the amendment so revised would be the same as 
those to be moved by the Secretary for Security.   
 
The Chairman also stated that she had granted Hon Margaret NG 
permission to revise the terms of her amendments to subclause 
(2) of clause 23 by removing the reference to the proposed 
subclause (4) of clause 20. 
 
Question that the Division Heading and Cross-heading before 
clause 25 as well as clauses 25 and 28 stand part of the Bill 
put and agreed to. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to subclause (6) 
of clause 2 as well as to clauses 26 and 27 and addressed the 
committee. 
 
One Member spoke on the amendments. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke again. 
 
One Member who had spoken spoke again.  
 
Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
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Question that clauses 26 and 27, as amended, stand part of the 
Bill proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that the Division heading for Division 2 of Part 3, 
Cross-headings immediately before clauses 8 and 11, clauses 6, 
8, 9, 10, 12, 13, 22, 23, 32, 34, 46, 50 and 59 stand part of 
the Bill proposed. 
 
The Chairman stated that the Secretary for Security had given 
notice to move amendments to various clauses and schedule 3 in 
relation to renaming the authorization made by panel judges as 
“judge’s authorization”.  Hon James TO had given notice to 
move amendments to various clauses and schedules so that such 
authorizations would be made by judges of the Court of First 
Instance, instead of by panel judges.  Hon Margaret NG had 
also given notice to amend clause 8(1).  She ordered the 
Committee to proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited the Secretary for Security to move his 
amendments. 

 
The Secretary for Security move amendments to replace the 
definition of “judicial authorization”, amend the definitions 
of “prescribed authorization” and “relevant authority” in 
subclause (1) of clause 2, the Division heading for Division 2 
of Part 3, the Cross-headings immediately before clauses 8 and 
11, clauses 8 to 13, 20 and 22 as well as Parts 1, 2 and 4 of 
schedule 3, which related to the term “judicial authorization” 
and addressed the Committee. 
 
Hon James TO spoke on the amendments and the respective 
amendments proposed by him and Hon Margaret NG. 
 
While Hon James TO was speaking, the Chairman left the chair 
at 8:01 pm temporarily and the Chairman’s Deputy, Hon Miriam 
LAU, took the chair. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke on the amendments and the respective 
amendments proposed by her and Hon James TO. 
 
One Member and Hon Ronny TONG Ka-wah spoke on these 
amendments. 
 
At 8:43 pm, while Hon Ronny TONG Ka-wah was speaking, the 
Chairman resumed the chair. 
 
Hon Martin LEE spoke on these amendments and drew the 
attention of the Chairman to the absence of a quorum.  The 
Chairman directed the Clerk to summon Members to the meeting.  
A quorum was then present. 
 
Hon Martin LEE continued to speak on these amendments. 
 
Another Member spoke on these amendments. 
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One Member who had spoken spoke another time. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for Security 
put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that 46 Members were present, 26 were 
in favour of the amendment and 19 against it. (Voting record 
in Appendix 26.) Since the question was agreed by a majority 
of the Members present, she declared that the amendments were 
agreed. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the Secretary for Security’s 
amendments had been passed, Hon James TO might not move the 
amendments relating to “judicial authorizations”, namely, 
clauses 8 to 13, subclause (1)(b) of clause 20 and clause 22, 
Parts 1, 2 and 4 of schedule 3, and the amendments relating to 
“panel judge”, namely, subclause (1) of clause 23, clauses 6, 
24, 32, 33, 34 and 46, subclause (3) of clause 50 and 
subclause (1)(b)(ii) of clause 57. 
 
The Chairman also stated that Hon James TO might not move his 
amendments to subclause (1A) of clauses 9, 12 and 24, 
subclauses (3) of clauses 41, 46 and 50 by replacing “judge of 
the Court of First Instance” with “panel judge” as the 
amendments so revised would be the same as those to be moved 
by the Secretary for Security.  Also, he might not move his 
amendment to clause 39 as the amendment so revised would be 
the same as that to be moved by Hon Albert HO.  Hon Margaret 
NG might not move her amendment to clause 8(1).   
 
The Chairman said that she would give permission for Hon James 
TO to revise the terms of his proposed new subclause (1B) for 
clause 51 to replace the reference to “judge of the Court of 
First Instance” with “judge”.”   
 
Question that the Division heading for Division 2 of Part 3, 
Cross-headings immediately before clauses 8 and 11 as well as 
clauses 10 and 13, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 34 stand part of the Bill put and agreed 
to. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved an amendment to subclause (1) of clause 
6 and addressed the Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendment. 
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Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put. 
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 25 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendment and 19 against it; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 21 were present, 13 were in favour of the amendment 
and seven against it. (Voting record in Appendix 27.) Since 
the question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
Hon Albert HO moved an amendment to subclause (1) of clause 6 
and addressed the Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security and one Member spoke on the 
amendment. 
 
Hon Albert HO spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Albert HO put. 
 
Hon Albert HO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 25 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendment and 21 against it; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 21 were present, 13 were in favour of the amendment 
and seven against it. (Voting record in Appendix 28.) Since 
the question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved an amendment to subclause (2) 
of and add subclause (4A) to clause 6 and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
Question on the amendment put and agreed to. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved the deletion of subclause (3) from 
clause 6 and addressed the Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendment. 
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Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put. 
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 26 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendment and 20 against it; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 20 were present, 12 were in favour of the amendment 
and seven against it. (Voting record in Appendix 29.) Since 
the question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
The Chairman stated the Secretary for Security had given 
notice to move amendments to add subclause (3A) to clause 6 
and to the definition of “court” in clause 2(1). Hon Margaret 
NG had also given notice to move an amendment to add subclause 
(3A) to clause 6.  She ordered the Committee to proceed to a 
joint debated. 
 
 
The Chairman invited the Secretary for Security to move his 
amendments. 

 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to add 
subclause (3A) to clause 6 and to the definition of “court” in 
clause 2(1) and addressed the Committee. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke on the amendments and her own proposed 
amendment. 
 
Hon Margaret NG and the Secretary for Security spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the Secretary for Security's 
amendments had been passed, Hon Margaret NG might not move her 
amendment to add subclause (3A) to clause 6 which was 
inconsistent with the decision already taken. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved an amendment to add subclause (3B) to 
clause 6 and addressed the Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendment. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put. 
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
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The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 27 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendment and 21 against it; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 20 were present, 12 were in favour of the amendment 
and seven against it. (Voting record in Appendix 30.) Since 
the question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
Question that clause 6, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved amendments to add subclauses (1B) and 
(1C) to clause 8 and subclause (2A) to clause 11 regarding 
hearings held for applications for authorization for interception 
or Type 1 surveillance and addressed the Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
Two Members spoke on the amendments. 
 
One Member who had spoken spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon Margaret NG put. 
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 27 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendment and 21 against it; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 22 were present, 14 were in favour of the amendment 
and seven against it. (Voting record in Appendix 31.) Since 
the question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared the amendments were 
negatived. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon Margaret NG had given notice to 
add subclause (1A) to clause 8 and amended subclause (2) of 
clause 11, while Hon James TO had also given notice to add 
paragraph (aa) to subclause (2) of clauses 8 and 11 regarding 
“ex parte application”.  She ordered the Committee to proceed 
to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon Margaret NG to move her amendments. 
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Hon Margaret NG moved amendments to add subclause (1A) to 
clause 8 and to subclause (2) of clause 11 and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
Hon James TO spoke on the amendments and his own proposed 
amendments. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Two Members spoke on these amendments. 
 
One Member who had spoken and the Secretary for Security spoke 
again. 
 
Hon Margaret NG and Hon James TO spoke another time. 
 
Another two Members spoke on these amendments. 
 
The Secretary for Security, Hon James TO and Hon Margaret NG 
spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 27 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendment and 21 against it; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 23 were present, 14 were in favour of the amendment 
and eight against it. (Voting record in Appendix 32.) Since 
the question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
Hon James TO moved amendments to add paragraph (aa) to 
subclause (2) of clauses 8 and 11 regarding “ex parte 
application”. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon James TO put and 
negatived. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon Margaret NG and the Secretary for 
Security had separately given notice to move amendments to 
subclause (2) of clause 8.  She ordered the Committee to 
proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon Margaret NG to move her amendments. 
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Hon Margaret NG moved amendments to subclause (2) of clause 8 
and addressed the Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendments and his own 
proposed amendment. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon Margaret NG put and 
negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved an amendment to subclause (2) 
of clause 8. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved an amendment to add subclause (1D) to 
clause 8 and addressed the Committee. 
 
One Member and the Secretary for Security spoke on the 
amendment. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put. 
 
Hon Martin LEE claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 27 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendment and 21 against it; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 23 were present, 14 were in favour of the amendment 
and eight against it. (Voting record in Appendix 33.) Since 
the question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
Question that clause 8, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that the Secretary for Security, Hon James 
TO and Hon Margaret NG had separately given notice to move 
amendments to paragraph (b)(ii) of subclause (2) of clause 11 
regarding a “copy of any affidavit”.  As the Secretary for 
Security’s and Hon James TO’s amendments were identical, she 
would only invite the Secretary for Security, who was the 
public officer in charge of the Bill, to move his amendment. 
She ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited the Secretary for Security to move his 
amendments. 
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The Secretary for Security moved amendments to paragraph 
(b)(ii) of subclause (2) of clause 11 regarding a “copy of any 
affidavit” and addressed the Committee. 
 
Hon James TO and Hon Margaret NG spoke on the amendments and 
their own proposed amendments. 
 
One Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for Security 
put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that 49 Members were present, 27 were 
in favour of the amendments, 20 against them and one 
abstained. (Voting record in Appendix 34.) Since the question 
was agreed by a majority of the Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were agreed. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the Secretary for Security’s 
amendments had been passed, Hon Margaret NG might not move 
amendments to paragraph (b)(ii) of subclause (2) of clause 11 
regarding a “copy of any affidavit”, which was inconsistent 
with the decision already taken. 
 
Question that clause 11, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon Margaret NG and Hon James TO had 
separately given notice to move amendments to clauses 9(3) and 
12(3)(a) regarding the requirement for the relevant authority 
to give reasons for his determination of application for 
prescribed authorization.  She ordered the Committee to 
proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon Margaret NG to move her amendments. 

 
Hon Margaret NG moved amendments to clauses 9(3) and 12(3)(a) 
regarding the requirement for the relevant authority to give 
reasons for his determination of application for prescribed 
authorization and addressed the Committee. 
 
Hon James TO spoke on the amendments and his own proposed 
amendments. 
 
Two Members and the Secretary for Security spoke on these 
amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
Another two Members spoke on these amendments. 
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One Member who had spoken spoke another time. 
 
Another one Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
One Member who had spoken, Hon Margaret NG and the Secretary 
for Security spoke another time. 
 
One Member who had spoken twice spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 27 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendments and 21 against them; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 23 were present, 14 were in favour of the 
amendments and eight against them. (Voting record in Appendix 
35.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority of each 
of the two groups of Members present, she declared that the 
amendments were negatived. 
 
Hon James TO moved amendments to clauses 9(3) and 12(3)(a) 
regarding the requirement for the relevant authority to give 
reasons for his determination of application for prescribed 
authorization. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon James TO put and 
negatived. 
 
The Chairman suspended the meeting at 12:06 am on 4 August 
2006. 
 
 
 
 *  *  *  *  *  *  
 
 
 
The Committee resumed at 9:00 am on 4 August 2006. 
 
Question that clause 24 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
Hon James TO moved the addition of the definition of “Privacy 
Commissioner for Personal Data” to clause 2(1) and subclause 
(1A) to clauses 9, 12 and 24 respectively and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendments. 
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Four Members spoke on the amendments. 
 
Two Members who had spoken spoke again. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke another time. 
 
Two Members who had spoken twice spoke again. 
 
Hon James TO spoke another time. 
 
One Member who had spoken spoke again. 
 
Two Members who had spoken thrice spoke another time. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon James TO put. 
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 22 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendments and 18 against them; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 19 were present, 10 were in favour of the 
amendments and eight against them. (Voting record in 
Appendix 36.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were negatived. 
 
Question that clause 9, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon James TO, Hon Margaret NG, the 
Secretary for Security and Hon Albert HO had separately given 
notice to move amendments to clause 12.  She ordered the 
Committee to proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon James TO to move his amendments. 

 
Hon James TO moved amendments to clause 12 and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
Hon Margaret NG, Hon Fred LI who stood in for Hon Albert HO, 
and the Secretary for Security spoke on the amendments and 
their own proposed amendments. 
 
One Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG, Hon Fred LI and Hon James TO spoke again. 
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Another two Members spoke on these amendments. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke again. 
 
Another one Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
One Member who had spoken, Hon Margaret NG and the Secretary 
for Security spoke another time. 
 
Hon James TO and the Secretary for Security spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 25 were present, five were in 
favour of the amendments and 20 against them; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 17 were present, eight were in favour of the 
amendments and eight against them. (Voting record in 
Appendix 37.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were negatived. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved amendments to clause 12. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 26 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendments and 20 against them; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 17 were present, eight were in favour of the 
amendments and eight against them. (Voting record in 
Appendix 38.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved an amendment to clause 12. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the Secretary for Security’s 
amendment had been passed, Hon Fred LI might not move his 
amendment, which was inconsistent with the decision already 
taken. 
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Question that clause 12, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon James TO, Hon Margaret NG and the 
Secretary for Security had separately given notice to move 
amendments to clause 17.  She ordered the Committee to proceed 
to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon James TO to move his amendment. 

 
Hon James TO moved an amendment to clause 17 and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke and withdrew the notice of her amendment 
to clause 17. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendment and his own 
proposed amendment. 
 
One Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG, Hon James TO and the Secretary for Security 
spoke again. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke another time. 
 
Another Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 26 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendment and 20 against it; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 19 were present, 10 were in favour of the amendment 
and eight against it. (Voting record in Appendix 39.) Since 
the question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved an amendment to clause 17. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
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Question that clause 17, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon Margaret NG, Hon James TO and the 
Secretary for Security had separately given notice to move 
amendments to clause 20.  She ordered the Committee to proceed 
to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon Margaret NG to move her amendments. 

 
Hon Margaret NG moved amendments to clause 20 and addressed 
the Committee. 
 
Hon James TO and the Secretary for Security spoke on the 
amendments and their own proposed amendments. 
 
Three Members spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon James TO, the Secretary for Security and Hon Margaret NG 
spoke again. 
 
Another Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 24 were present, five were in 
favour of the amendments, 18 against them and one abstained; 
while among the Members returned by geographical 
constituencies through direct elections, 20 were present, 
11 were in favour of the amendments and eight against them. 
(Voting record in Appendix 40.) Since the question was not 
agreed by a majority of each of the two groups of Members 
present, she declared that the amendments were negatived. 
 
Hon James TO moved amendments to clause 20. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon James TO put and 
negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to clause 20. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 20, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
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The Chairman stated that Hon James TO and Hon Margaret NG had 
separately given notice to move amendments to clause 21.  She 
ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon James TO to move his amendments. 

 
Hon James TO moved amendments to clause 21 and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke on the amendments and her own proposed 
amendments. 
 
As the Secretary for Security, who was the public officer in 
charge of the Bill, was not in the Chamber, the Chairman 
suspended the meeting at 11:27 am. 
 
The Committee resumed at 11:36 am. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on these amendments. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 21 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendments and 17 against them; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 21 were present, 11 were in favour of the 
amendments and nine against them. (Voting record in 
Appendix 41.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were negatived. 
 
As the amendments proposed by Hon Margaret NG were the same as 
those moved by Hon James TO which had been negatived, the 
Chairman said that she would not invite Hon Margaret NG to 
move her amendments. 
 
Question that clause 21 stand part of the Bill put and agreed 
to. 
 
The Chairman stated that the Secretary for Security and Hon 
Margaret NG had separately given notice to move amendments to 
clause 22.  She ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint 
debate.  
 
The Chairman invited the Secretary for Security to move his 
amendment. 

 
The Secretary for Security moved an amendment to clause 22 and 
addressed the Committee. 
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Hon Margaret NG spoke on the amendment and her own proposed 
amendment. 
 
One Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
The Member who had spoken and the Secretary for Security spoke 
another time. 
 
The Member who had spoken twice and Hon Margaret NG spoke 
again. 
 
Another Member, the Member who had spoken thrice and Hon 
Margaret NG spoken again. 
 
Two Members spoke on these amendments. 
 
One Member who had spoken and Hon Margaret NG spoken again. 
 
The Member who had spoken four times and one Member who had 
spoken once spoke again. 
 
Two Members spoke on these amendments.  Hon Margaret NG and 
the Member who had spoken five times spoke again. 
 
One Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
One Member who had spoken spoke again. 
 
Another Member spoke on these amendments.  
 
The Secretary for Security spoke again. 
 
One Member who had spoken spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the Secretary for Security's 
amendments had been passed, Hon Margaret NG might not move her 
amendment to clause 22, which was inconsistent with the 
decision already taken. 
 
Question that clause 22, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon Margaret NG, the Secretary for 
Security and Hon James TO had separately given notice to move 
amendments to clause 23.  She ordered the Committee to proceed 
to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon Margaret NG to move her amendment. 
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Hon Margaret NG moved an amendment to clause 23 and addressed 
the Committee. 
 
While Hon Margaret NG was speaking, the Chairman left the 
chair at 12:35 pm temporarily and the Chairman’s Deputy, Hon 
Miriam LAU, took the chair. 
 
Hon James TO and the Secretary for Security spoke on the 
amendment and their own proposed amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
One Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon James TO, Hon Margaret NG and the Secretary for Security 
spoke again. 
 
Hon James TO spoke another time. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman’s Deputy 
then ordered the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 
47(1) of the Rules of Procedure. 
 
At 1:07 pm, the Chairman resumed the chair. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 19 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendment and 15 against it; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 18 were present, 10 were in favour of the amendment 
and seven against it. (Voting record in Appendix 42.) Since 
the question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to clause 23. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the Secretary for Security’s 
amendment had been passed, Hon James TO might not move his 
amendments to clause 23, which were inconsistent with the 
decision already taken. 
 
Question that clause 23, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon James TO, Hon Margaret NG and the 
Secretary for Security had separately given notice to move 
amendments to clause 24.  She ordered the Committee to proceed 
to a joint debate.  
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The Chairman invited Hon James TO to move his amendments. 
 

Hon James TO moved amendments to clause 24 and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
Hon Margaret NG and the Secretary for Constitutional Affairs, 
who stood in for the Secretary for Security, spoke on the 
amendments and their own proposed amendments. 
 
Hon James TO and Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
One Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon James TO and the Secretary for Constitutional Affairs 
spoke another time. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 20 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendments and 16 against them; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 19 were present, 10 were in favour of the 
amendments and eight against them. (Voting record in 
Appendix 43.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were negatived. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved amendments to clause 24. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 21 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendments and 17 against them; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 17 were present, eight were in favour of the 
amendments and eight against them. (Voting record in 
Appendix 44.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were negatived. 
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The Chairman stated that as the amendments moved by Hon 
Margaret NG had been negatived, she had also given permission 
for Hon Margaret NG to revise the terms of her amendment to 
clause 40. 
The Secretary for Constitutional Affairs moved amendments to 
clause 24. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for 
Constitutional Affairs put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 24, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 40 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Chairman stated that the Secretary for Security, Hon 
Margaret NG and Hon James TO had separately given notice to 
move amendments to clause 40.  She ordered the Committee to 
proceed to a joint debate. 
 
The Chairman invited the Secretary for Constitutional Affairs, 
who stood in for the Secretary for Security, to move his 
amendments. 

 
The Secretary for Constitutional Affairs moved amendments to 
clause 40 and addressed the Committee. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke on the amendments and her own proposed 
amendments. 
 
As Hon James TO, who was next to speak, was not present in the 
Chamber, the Chairman invited other Members to speak. 
 
One Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke on the amendments and his own proposed 
amendments. 
 
Hon LEE Wing-tat drew the attention of the Chairman to the 
absence of a quorum.  The Chairman directed the Clerk to 
summon Members to the meeting.  A quorum was then present. 
 
Another three Members spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG and Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for 
Constitutional Affairs put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
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The Chairman announced that 46 Members were present, 29 were 
in favour of the amendments and 16 against them. (Voting 
record in Appendix 45.) Since the question was agreed by a 
majority of the Members present, she declared that the 
amendments were agreed. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the Secretary for Constitutional 
Affairs’s amendments had been passed, Hon Margaret NG and Hon 
James TO might not move their respective amendments, which 
were inconsistent with the decision already taken. 
 
Question that clause 40, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon Margaret NG and Hon James TO had 
separately given notice to move amendments to clause 32.  She 
ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon Margaret NG to move her amendment. 

 
Hon Margaret NG moved an amendment to clause 32 and addressed 
the Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendment and the 
amendments proposed by Hon James TO. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Mrs Sophie LEUNG claimed a division.  The Chairman then 
ordered the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 
47(1) of the Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 24 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendment and 20 against it; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 19 were present, nine were in favour of the 
amendment and nine against it. (Voting record in Appendix 46.) 
Since the question was not agreed by a majority of each of the 
two groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment 
was negatived. 
 
Hon James TO withdrew his notice of amendment to clause 32 of 
the Bill. 
 
Question that clause 32 stand part of the Bill put and agreed 
to. 
 
Question that clause 41 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to subclauses (2) 
and (3) of clause 41 and addressed the Committee. 
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Question on the amendments put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 41, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
As Hon Margaret NG, who was next to move amendments to the 
Bill, was not in the Chamber, the Chairman suspended the 
meeting at 2:51 pm. 
 
The Committee resumed at 2:56 pm. 
 
Question that clause 14 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved an amendment to clause 14 and addressed 
the Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendment. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put. 
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 27 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendment, 20 against it and one abstained; while among 
the Members returned by geographical constituencies through 
direct elections, 19 were present, 10 were in favour of the 
amendment and eight against it. (Voting record in 
Appendix 47.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendment was negatived. 
 
Question that clause 14 stand part of the Bill put and agreed 
to. 
 
Question that clause 15 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon James TO and Hon Margaret NG had 
separately given notice to move amendments to clause 15.  She 
ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon James TO to move his amendment. 

 
Hon James TO moved an amendment to clause 15 and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke on the amendment and her own proposed 
amendment. 
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The Secretary for Security spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
One Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke again. 
 
Another Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
One Member who had spoken and the Secretary for Security spoke 
again. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 27 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendment, 20 against it and one abstained; while among 
the Members returned by geographical constituencies through 
direct elections, 19 were present, 11 were in favour of the 
amendment and seven against it. (Voting record in 
Appendix 48.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendment was negatived. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved an amendment to clause 15. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put and 
negatived. 
 
Question that clause 15 stand part of the Bill put and agreed 
to. 
 
The Chairman said that according to the Script, the Committee 
should then deal with clause 18.  However, the Secretariat had 
just found omissions and errors in the relevant part of the 
Script concerning that clause, which had to be rectified.  As 
such, the Committee would not deal with clause 18 for the time 
being.  Instead, clause 29 will be dealt with ahead of clause 
18. 
 
Question that clause 29 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Chairman  stated that Hon Margaret NG, the Secretary for 
Security and Hon James TO had separately given notice to move 
amendments to clause 29.  She ordered the Committee to proceed 
to a joint debate.  
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The Chairman invited Hon Margaret NG to move her amendments. 
 

Hon Margaret NG moved amendments to clause 29 and addressed 
the Committee. 
 
Hon James TO spoke on the amendments and his own proposed 
amendments. 
 
While Hon James TO was speaking, the Chairman left the chair 
at 3:36 pm temporarily and the Chairman’s Deputy, Hon Miriam 
LAU, took the chair. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on amendments and his own 
proposed amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke another time. 
 
Another Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon James TO and Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
Hon James TO and the Secretary for Security spoke another 
time. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman’s Deputy 
then ordered the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 
47(1) of the Rules of Procedure. 
 
At 4:25 pm, the Chairman resumed the chair. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 25 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendments and 19 against them; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 18 were present, 10 were in favour of the 
amendments and seven against them. (Voting record in 
Appendix 49.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to clause 29. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for Security 
put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that 43 Members were present, 25 were 
in favour of the amendments and 17 against them. (Voting 
record in Appendix 50.) Since the question was agreed by a 
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majority of the Members present, she declared that the 
amendments were agreed. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the Secretary for Security’s 
amendments had been passed, Hon James TO might not move his 
amendments to clause 29, which were inconsistent with the 
decision already taken. 
 
Question that clause 29, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 18 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon James TO, Hon Margaret NG, the 
Secretary for Security and Hon Albert HO had separately given 
notice to move amendments to clause 18.  She ordered the 
Committee to proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon James TO to move his amendments. 

 
Hon James TO moved amendments to clause 18 and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
Hon Margaret NG, Hon Fred LI, who stood in for Hon Albert HO, 
and the Secretary for Security spoke on the amendments and 
their own proposed amendments. 
 
Three Members spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG, Hon James TO and the Secretary for Security 
spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendments to subclause (2) of clause 18 moved 
by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 22 were present, five were in 
favour of the amendments and 17 against them; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 20 were present, 11 were in favour of the 
amendments and eight against them. (Voting record in 
Appendix 51.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were negatived. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved amendments to subclause (2) of 
clause 18. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 



- 503 - 
 

Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 22 were present, five were in 
favour of the amendments and 17 against them; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 20 were present, 11 were in favour of the 
amendments and eight against them. (Voting record in 
Appendix 52.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved an amendment to subclause (2) 
of clause 18. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by the Secretary for Security 
put.  
 
Hon Martin LEE claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that 42 Members were present, 26 were 
in favour of the amendment and 15 against it. (Voting record 
in Appendix 53.) Since the question was agreed by a majority 
of the Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
agreed. 
 
Question on the amendment to subclause (3) of clause 18 moved 
by Hon James TO put and negatived. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved amendment to subclause (3) of clause 18. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 22 were present, five were in 
favour of the amendment and 17 against it; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 20 were present, 10 were in favour of the amendment 
and nine against it. (Voting record in Appendix 54.) Since the 
question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
Question on the amendment to add subclause (1B) to clause 18 
moved by Hon James TO put and negatived. 
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Hon Margaret NG moved amendment to subclause (4) of clause 18. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put and 
negatived. 
 
Hon Fred LI, stood in for Hon Albert HO, moved amendment to 
subclause (4) of clause 18. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Fred LI put and 
negatived. 
 
Question that clause 18, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 30 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon James TO, the Secretary for 
Security and Hon Margaret NG had separately given notice to 
move amendments to clause 30.  She ordered the Committee to 
proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon James TO to move his amendment. 

 
Hon James TO moved an amendment to clause 30 and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
Hon Margaret NG and the Secretary for Security spoke on the 
amendment and their own proposed amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Two Members spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG and the Secretary for Security spoke again. 
 
One Member who had spoken spoke another time. 
 
Hon James TO, Hon Margaret NG and the Secretary for Security 
spoke again. 
 
Hon James TO and Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon Howard YOUNG claimed a division.  The Chairman then 
ordered the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 
47(1) of the Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 23 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendment and 19 against it; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 19 were present, eight were in favour of the 
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amendment and 10 against it. (Voting record in Appendix 55.) 
Since the question was not agreed by a majority of each of the 
two groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment 
was negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to clause 30. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for Security 
put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that 45 Members were present, 29 were 
in favour of the amendments and 15 against them. (Voting 
record in Appendix 56.) Since the question was agreed by a 
majority of the Members present, she declared that the 
amendments were agreed. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the Secretary for Security’s 
amendments had been passed, Hon Margaret NG might not move her 
amendments to clause 30, which were inconsistent with the 
decision already taken. 
 
Question that clause 30, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clauses 31 and 37 stand part of the Bill 
proposed. 
 
Hon James TO moved amendments to clauses 31 and 37 and 
addressed the Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
One Member spoke on the amendments. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon James TO put. 
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 23 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendments and 19 against them; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 22 were present, 11 were in favour of the 
amendments and 10 against them. (Voting record in Appendix 
57.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority of each 
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of the two groups of Members present, she declared that the 
amendments were negatived. 
 
Question that clauses 31 and 37 stand part of the Bill put and 
agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 33 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon James TO and Hon Margaret NG had 
separately given notice to move amendments to clause 33.  She 
ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon James TO to move his amendments. 

 
Hon James TO moved amendments to clause 33 and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke on the amendments and her own proposed 
amendments. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon James TO and Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
Hon James TO spoke another time. 
 
One Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendments to subclause (3) of clause 33 moved 
by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 23 were present, three were in 
favour of the amendments and 20 against them; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 20 were present, 10 were in favour of the 
amendments and nine against them. (Voting record in 
Appendix 58.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were negatived. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved an amendment to subclause (3) of 
clause 33. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
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Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 23 were present, three were in 
favour of the amendment and 20 against it; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 20 were present, 10 were in favour of the amendment 
and nine against it. (Voting record in Appendix 59.) Since the 
question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
Hon James TO requested that his respective proposed amendments 
to add subclauses (1A) and (1B) to clause 33 be put to vote 
together.  The Chairman acceded to the request.  
 
Question on the amendments to add subclauses (1A) and (1B) to 
clause 33 moved by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 23 were present, three were in 
favour of the amendments and 20 against them; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 20 were present, 10 were in favour of the 
amendments and nine against them. (Voting record in 
Appendix 60.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were negatived. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved an amendment to add subclause (2A) to 
clause 33. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 23 were present, three were in 
favour of the amendment and 20 against it; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 20 were present, 10 were in favour of the amendment 
and nine against it. (Voting record in Appendix 61.) Since the 
question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
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Question that clause 33 stand part of the Bill put and agreed 
to. 
 
Question that clause 35 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon James TO and the Secretary for 
Security had separately given notice to move amendments to 
clause 35.  She ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint 
debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon James TO to move his amendments. 

 
Hon James TO moved amendments to clause 35 and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendments and his own 
proposed amendment. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 21 were present, two were in favour 
of the amendments and 19 against them; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 19 were present, nine were in favour of the 
amendments and nine against them. (Voting record in 
Appendix 62.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved an amendment to clause 35. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 35, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 36 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
Council resumed by order of the Chairman.  The President then 
granted leave for the Secretary for Security to move a motion 
under Rule 91 of the Rules of Procedure to suspend Rule 58(7) 
of the Rules of Procedure in order that the Committee of the 
whole Council could consider schedule 4 together with 
clause 36. 
 
Question on the motion proposed, put and agreed to. 
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The Council went into Committee again. 
 
Question that schedule 4 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Chairman stated that the Secretary for Security and Hon 
James TO had separately given notice to move amendments to 
clause 36 and schedule 4.  She ordered the Committee to 
proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited the Secretary for Security to move his 
amendments. 

 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to clause 36 and 
schedule 4 and addressed the Committee. 
 
Hon James TO spoke on the amendments and his own proposed 
amendments. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for Security 
put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that 40 Members were present, 28 were 
in favour of the amendments and 11 against them. (Voting 
record in Appendix 63.) Since the question was agreed by a 
majority of the Members present, she declared that the 
amendments were agreed. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the Secretary for Security's 
amendments had been passed, Hon James TO might not move his 
amendments to clause 36 and schedule 4, which were 
inconsistent with the decision already taken. 
 
Question that clause 36 and schedule 4, as amended, stand part 
of the Bill proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 38 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon James TO had given notice to move 
amendments to subclauses (2) and (5) of clause 38, while Hon 
Margaret NG had also given notice to move amendments to 
subclauses (2), (5) and (6) of clause 38.  She ordered the 
Committee to proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon James TO to move his amendments. 

 
Hon James TO moved amendments to subclauses (2) and (5) of 
clause 38 and addressed the Committee. 
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Hon Margaret NG spoke on the amendments and her own proposed 
amendments. 
 
Four Members and Hon LEE Wing-tat spoke on these amendments. 
 
While Hon LEE Wing-tat was speaking, the Chairman left the 
chair at 8:02 pm temporarily and the Chairman’s Deputy, Hon 
Miriam LAU, took the chair. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG and Hon LEUNG Kwok-hung, who had spoken, spoke 
another time. 
 
At 8:35 pm, while Hon LEUNG Kwok-hung was speaking, the 
Chairman resumed the chair. 
 
Hon James TO and one Member who had spoken spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendments to subclause (2) of clause 38 moved 
by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 26 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendments and 20 against them; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 21 were present, 10 were in favour of the 
amendments and 10 against them. (Voting record in 
Appendix 64.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were negatived. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved amendments to subclauses (2) and (6) of 
clause 38. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 26 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendments and 20 against them; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 21 were present, 10 were in favour of the 
amendments and 10 against them. (Voting record in 
Appendix 65.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were negatived. 
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Question on the amendment to subclause (5) of clause 38 moved 
by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 26 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendment and 20 against it; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 21 were present, 10 were in favour of the amendment 
and 10 against it. (Voting record in Appendix 66.) Since the 
question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved an amendment to subclause (5) of 
clause 38. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 26 were present, six were in favour 
of the amendment and 20 against it; while among the Members 
returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 21 were present, 10 were in favour of the amendment 
and 10 against it. (Voting record in Appendix 67.) Since the 
question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved an amendment to subclause (3) 
of clause 38 and the addition of subclause (5A) to that clause 
and addressed the Committee. 
 
Question on the amendments put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 38, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 42 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to clause 42 and 
addressed the Committee. 
 
One Member spoke on the amendments. 
 
Question on the amendments put and agreed to. 
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Question that clause 42, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clauses 43 and 45 stand part of the Bill 
proposed. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon James TO had given notice to 
amend the respective subclauses (1) of clauses 43 and 45 and 
subclause (2) of clause 45, in relation to carrying out 
examinations by the Commissioner.  The Secretary for Security 
had given notice to move amendments to subclause (1) of 
clause 43 and the addition of subclause (6) to that clause, as 
well as amendments to subclause (1) of clause 45 and the 
addition of subclause (1A) to that clause.  Hon Margaret NG 
had also given notice to amend the respective subclauses (1) 
of clauses 43 and 45.  She ordered the Committee to proceed to 
a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon James TO to move his amendments. 
 
Hon James TO moved amendments to the respective subclauses (1) 
of clauses 43 and 45 and subclause (2) of clause 45, in 
relation to carrying out examinations by the Commissioner and 
addressed the Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security and Hon Margaret NG spoke on the 
amendments and their own proposed amendments. 
 
One Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
The Member who had spoken spoke another time.  
 
The Secretary for Security spoke again. 
 
The Member who had spoken twice spoke another time. 
 
Hon Margaret NG and James TO spoke again twice. 
 
Another Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
The Secretary for Security and Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
The Secretary for Security and the Member who had spoken 
thrice spoke another time. 
 
The Secretary for Security, Hon Margaret NG and James TO spoke 
again. 
 
Another Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Three Members who had spoken and the Secretary for Security 
spoke again. 
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One Member who had spoken several times and Hon Margaret NG 
spoke again. 
 
Another Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG and Hon James TO spoke another time. 
 
One Member who had spoken and the Secretary for Security spoke 
again. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 24 were present, five were in 
favour of the amendments and 19 against them; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 19 were present, nine were in favour of the 
amendments and nine against them. (Voting record in Appendix 
68.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority of each 
of the two groups of Members present, she declared that the 
amendments were negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to subclause (1) 
of clause 43 and the addition of subclause (6) to that clause, 
as well as amendments to subclause (1) of clause 45 and the 
addition of subclause (1A) to that clause. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for Security 
put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that 45 Members were present, 28 were 
in favour of the amendments and 16 against them. (Voting 
record in Appendix 69.) Since the question was agreed by a 
majority of the Members present, she declared that the 
amendments were agreed. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the Secretary for Security’s 
amendments had been passed, Hon Margaret NG might not move her 
amendments, which were inconsistent with the decision already 
taken. 
 
The Chairman stated that the Secretary for Security had given 
notice to move amendments to add subclauses (2A) and (2B) to 
clause 43 and the deletion of subclause (4) from that clause, 
in relation to making compensation orders by the Commissioner.  
In this connection, Hon James TO had given notice to add 
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subclauses (2B) and (2C) to clause 43 and to amend subclause 
(5) of that clause.  Hon Margaret NG had also given notice to 
move the deletion of subclause (4) from clause 43.  She 
ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited the Secretary for Security to move his 
amendments. 

 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to add subclauses 
(2A) and (2B) to clause 43 and the deletion of subclause (4) 
from that clause and addressed the Committee. 
 
Hon James TO and Hon Margaret NG spoke on the amendments and 
their own proposed amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the Secretary for Security’s 
amendments had been passed, Hon James TO and Hon Margaret NG 
might not move their respective amendments, which were 
inconsistent with the decision already taken. 
 
The Chairman stated that the Secretary for Security had given 
notice to amend subclauses (2), (3) and (5) of clause 43 and 
subclause (3) of clause 45, in relation to giving notices by 
the Commissioner to applicants for examination.  In this 
connection, Hon James TO had given notice to amend subclause 
(2) of clause 43 and subclause (3) of clause 45, while Hon 
Margaret NG had also given notice to add the definition of 
“subject of interception or surveillance” to subclause (1) of 
clause 2, and to amend subclauses (2) and (3) of clause 43 and 
subclause (3) of clause 45.  She ordered the Committee to 
proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited the Secretary for Security to move his 
amendments. 

 
The Secretary for Security move amendments to subclauses (2), 
(3) and (5) of clause 43 and subclause (3) of clause 45 and 
addressed the Committee. 
 
Hon James TO and Hon Margaret NG spoke on the amendments and 
their own proposed amendments. 
 
One Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for Security 
put.  
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Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that 47 Members were present, 30 were 
in favour of the amendments and 16 against them. (Voting 
record in Appendix 70.) Since the question was agreed by a 
majority of the Members present, she declared that the 
amendments were agreed. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the Secretary for Security’s 
amendments had been passed, Hon James TO and Hon Margaret NG 
might not move their respective amendments, which were 
inconsistent with the decision already taken. 
 
Question that clauses 43 and 45, as amended, stand part of the 
Bill proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon James TO and the Secretary for 
Security had separately given notice to move amendments to 
clause 46.  She ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint 
debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon James TO to move his amendments. 
 
Hon James TO requested the Chairman to suspend the meeting for 
a while to allow him to consider how he would proceed with his 
amendments to clause 46. 
 
The Chairman acceded to the request and suspended the meeting 
at 10:45 pm. 
 
At 10:50 pm, the Committee resumed. 
 
Noting the absence of a quorum, the Chairman directed the 
Clerk to summon Members to the meeting. A quorum was then 
present. 
 
Hon James TO withdrew the notice of his amendments to clause 46. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to clause 46. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 46, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 39 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
Hon Fred LI, who stood in for Hon Albert HO, moved an 
amendment to clause 39 in relation to the proposal for the 
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Commissioner to oversee the overall implementation of the 
Ordinance and addressed the Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendment. 
 
One Member spoke on the amendment. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Fred LI put. 
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 24 were present, five were in 
favour of the amendment and 19 against it; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 22 were present, 12 were in favour of the amendment 
and nine against it. (Voting record in Appendix 71.) Since the 
question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
Hon Margaret NG withdrew the notice of her amendment to clause 
39 of the Bill. 
 
The Chairman suspended the meeting at 11:10 pm. 
 
 
 
 *  *  *  *  *  *  
 
 
 
The Committee resumed at 9:00 am on 5 August 2006. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved an amendment to clause 39 and 
addressed the Committee. 
 
Question on the amendment put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 39, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 44 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon Margaret NG and the Secretary for 
Security had given notice to move amendments to clause 44, 
while Hon James TO had also given notice to amend clause 44 
and to add the definition of “subject of interception or 
convert surveillance” to clause 2(1).  She ordered the 
Committee to proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon Margaret NG to move her amendments. 
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Hon Margaret NG moved amendments to clause 44 and addressed 
the Committee. 
 
Hon James TO and the Secretary for Security spoke on the 
amendments and their own proposed amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
One Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
Another two Members spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke another time. 
 
One more Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon James TO, the Secretary for Security and Hon Margaret NG 
spoke again. 
 
One Member who had spoken and the Secretary for Security spoke 
another time. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 23 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendments and 19 against them; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 20 were present, 10 were in favour of the 
amendments and nine against them. (Voting record in 
Appendix 72.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were negatived. 
 
Hon James TO moved amendments to clause 44 and the addition of 
the definition of “subject of interception or covert 
surveillance” to clause 2(1). 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon James TO put and 
negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved an amendment to clause 44. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
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Question that clause 44, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed and put. 
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that 44 Members were present, 28 were 
in favour of the motion and 15 against it. (Voting record in 
Appendix 73.) Since the question was agreed by a majority of 
the Members present, she declared that the motion was carried. 
 
Question that clause 47 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Chairman stated that the Secretary for Security and Hon 
James TO had separately given notice to move amendments to 
subclause (2) of clause 47.  She ordered the Committee to 
proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited the Secretary for Security to move his 
amendments. 

 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to subclause (2) 
of clause 47 and addressed the Committee. 
 
Hon James TO spoke on the amendments and his own proposed 
amendments. 
 
Four Members spoke on these amendments. 
 
One Member who had spoken and Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Another two Members spoke on these amendments. 
 
One Member who had spoken twice spoke another time. 
 
The Secretary for Security and Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for Security 
put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that 44 Members were present, 28 were 
in favour of the amendments, 14 against them and one 
abstained. (Voting record in Appendix 74.) Since the question 
was agreed by a majority of the Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were agreed. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the Secretary for Security's 
amendments had been passed, Hon James TO might not move his 
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amendments to clause 47, which were inconsistent with the 
decision already taken. 
 
The Chairman stated that the Secretary for Security and Hon 
Margaret NG had separately given notice to move amendments to 
subclause (4) of clause 47.  She ordered the Committee to 
proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited the Secretary for Security to move his 
amendment. 

 
The Secretary for Security moved an amendment to subclause (4) 
of clause 47 and addressed the Committee. 
 
Hon Margaret NG withdrew the notice of her amendment to 
subclause (4) of clause 47 and spoke on the Secretary for 
Security's amendment. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
 
As Hon James TO, who was next to move amendment to the Bill, 
was not in the Chamber, the Chairman suspended the meeting at 
11:31 am. 
 
The Committee resumed at 11:35 am. 
 
Hon James TO moved an amendment to add subclause (5A) to 
clause 47 and addressed the Committee. 
 
Four Members and the Secretary for Security spoke on the 
amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon James TO put. 
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 26 were present, five were in 
favour of the amendment and 21 against it; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 18 were present, nine were in favour of the 
amendment and eight against it. (Voting record in Appendix 
75.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority of each 
of the two groups of Members present, she declared that the 
amendment was negatived. 
 
Question that clause 47, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
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Question that clause 48 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
Hon James TO moved an amendment to clause 48 and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendment. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon James TO put. 
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 26 were present, five were in 
favour of the amendment and 21 against it; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 22 were present, 12 were in favour of the amendment 
and nine against it. (Voting record in Appendix 76.) Since the 
question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
Question that clause 48 stand part of the Bill put and agreed 
to. 
 
Question that clause 49 stand part of the Bill proposed. 

 
Hon James TO moved an amendment to clause 49 and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendment. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon James TO put. 
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 25 were present, five were in 
favour of the amendment and 20 against it; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 22 were present, 12 were in favour of the amendment 
and nine against it. (Voting record in Appendix 77.) Since the 
question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the amendment was 
negatived. 
 
Question that clause 49 stand part of the Bill put and agreed 
to. 
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The Secretary for Constitutional Affairs, who stood in for the 
Secretary for Security, moved amendments to subclauses (2) and 
(3) of clause 50 and addressed the Committee. 
 
Question on the amendments put and agreed to. 
 
Hon James TO moved an amendment to add subclauses (2A), (2B) 
and (2C) to clause 50 and addressed the Committee. 
 
The Secretary for Constitutional Affairs, who stood in for the 
Secretary for Security, spoke on the amendment. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Three Members spoke on the amendment. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon James TO put. 
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 25 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendment, 20 against it and one abstained; 
while among the Members returned by geographical 
constituencies through direct elections, 22 were present, 12 
were in favour of the amendment and nine against it. (Voting 
record in Appendix 78.) Since the question was not agreed by a 
majority of each of the two groups of Members present, she 
declared that the amendment was negatived. 
 
Question that clause 50, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 51 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Chairman stated that the Secretary for Security and Hon 
Margaret NG had given notice to move amendments to clause 51.  
She ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited the Secretary for Security to move his 
amendment. 

 
The Secretary for Constitutional Affairs, who stood in for the 
Secretary for Security, moved the addition of subclause (1A) 
to clause 51 and addressed the Committee. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke on the amendment and her own proposed 
amendment. 
 
Two Members spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke another time. 
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Another Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by the Secretary for 
Constitutional Affairs put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that 47 Members were present, 29 were 
in favour of the amendment, 16 against it and one abstained. 
(Voting record in Appendix 79.) Since the question was agreed 
by a majority of the Members present, she declared that the 
amendment was agreed. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved an amendment to subclause (3) of 
clause 51. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a divsion under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 25 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendment, 20 against it and one abstained; 
while among the Members returned by geographical 
constituencies through direct elections, 22 were present, 12 
were in favour of the amendment and nine against it. (Voting 
record in Appendix 80.) Since the question was not agreed by a 
majority of each of the two groups of Members present, she 
declared that the amendment was negatived. 
 
Question that clause 51, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 52 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
Hon James TO moved an amendment to clause 52 and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
While Hon James TO was speaking, the Chairman left the chair 
at 1:12 pm temporarily and the Chairman’s Deputy, Hon Miriam 
LAU, took the chair. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendment. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
One Member and the Secretary for Security spoke on the 
amendment alternately for several times. 
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Hon James TO and the Secretary for Security spoke another 
time. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon James TO put. 
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman’s Deputy then 
ordered the Committee to proceed to division under Rule 47(1) 
of the Rules of Procedure. 
 
At 1:18 pm, the Chairman resumed the chair. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 25 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendment, 20 against it and one abstained; 
while among the Members returned by geographical 
constituencies through direct elections, 21 were present, 
11 were in favour of the amendment and nine against it. 
(Voting record in Appendix 81.) Since the question was not 
agreed by a majority of each of the two groups of Members 
present, she declared that the amendment was negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved an amendment to clause 52 and 
addressed the Committee. 
 
One Member spoke on the amendment. 
 
Question on the amendment put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 52, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 55 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to subclauses (1) 
and (2) of clause 55 and the addition of subclause (5A) to 
that clause and addressed the Committee. 
 
One Member spoke on the amendments. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke again. 
 
The Member who had spoken spoke another time. 
 
Question on the amendments put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon James TO, the Secretary for 
Security and Hon Margaret NG had separately given notice to 
move amendments to subclause (6) of clause 55.  She ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon James TO to move his amendment. 

 
Hon James TO moved an amendment to subclause (6) of clause 55 
and addressed the Committee. 
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While Hon James TO was speaking, the Chairman left the chair 
at 1:30 pm temporarily and the Chairman’s Deputy, Hon Miriam 
LAU, took the chair. 
 
Hon Margaret NG and the Secretary for Security spoke on the 
amendment and their own proposed amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Hon Margaret NG, Hon James TO and the Secretary for Security 
spoke another time. 
 
Hon James TO and Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
One Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman’s Deputy then 
ordered the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 
47(1) of the Rules of Procedure. 
 
At 1:50 pm, the Chairman resumed the chair. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 25 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendment, 20 against it and one abstained; 
while among the Members returned by geographical 
constituencies through direct elections, 21 were present, 
11 were in favour of the amendment and nine against it. 
(Voting record in Appendix 82.) Since the question was not 
agreed by a majority of each of the two groups of Members 
present, she declared that the amendment was negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved an amendment to subclause (6) 
of clause 55. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by the Secretary for Security 
put.  
 
Hon Ronny TONG Ka-wah claimed a division.  The Chairman then 
ordered the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 
47(1) of the Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that 46 Members were present, 29 were 
in favour of the amendment, 15 against it and one abstained. 
(Voting record in Appendix 83.) Since the question was agreed 
by a majority of the Members present, she declared that the 
amendment was agreed. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the Secretary for Security’s 
amendment had been passed, Hon Margaret NG might not move her 
amendment to subclause (6) of clause 55, which was 
inconsistent with the decision already taken. 
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Question that clause 55, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 56 stand part of the Bill proposed. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon Margaret NG and the Secretary for 
Security had separately given notice to move amendments to 
clause 56.  She ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint 
debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon Margaret NG to move her amendments. 

 
Hon Margaret NG moved amendments to clause 56 and addressed 
the Committee. 
 
While Hon Margaret NG was speaking, the Chairman left the 
chair at 1:59 pm temporarily and the Chairman’s Deputy, Hon 
Miriam LAU, took the chair. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the amendments and his own 
proposed amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG and the Secretary for Security spoke again 
alternately several times. 
 
One Member and Hon Audrey EU spoke on these amendments. 
 
At 2:36 pm, while Hon Audrey EU was speaking, the Chairman 
resumed the chair. 
 
Hon Margaret NG and one Member who had spoken spoke another 
time. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 27 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendments, 22 against them and one abstained; 
while among the Members returned by geographical 
constituencies through direct elections, 21 were present, 
11 were in favour of the amendments and nine against them. 
(Voting record in Appendix 84.) Since the question was not 
agreed by a majority of each of the two groups of Members 
present, she declared that the amendments were negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to clause 56. 
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Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 56, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon James TO, Hon Margaret NG and the 
Secretary for Security had separately given notice to move 
amendments to clause 57.  As Hon Margaret NG’s and Hon James 
TO’s amendments to subclause (2) of clause 57 had the same 
effect, she would only invite Hon James TO to move his 
amendment.  She ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint 
debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon James TO to move his amendments. 

 
Hon James TO moved amendments to clause 57 and addressed the 
Committee. 
 
Hon Margaret NG and the Secretary for Security spoke on the 
amendments and their own proposed amendments. 
 
Hon James TO and the Secretary for Security spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendment to add paragraphs (fa)(i), (ii) and 
(iii) to subclause (1) of clause 57 moved by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 24 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendment, 19 against it and one abstained; 
while among the Members returned by geographical 
constituencies through direct elections, 22 were present, 
11 were in favour of the amendment and 10 against it. (Voting 
record in Appendix 85.) Since the question was not agreed by a 
majority of each of the two groups of Members present, she 
declared that the amendment was negatived. 
 
Question on the amendment to add paragraphs (fa)(iv) to (vi) 
to clause 57(1) moved by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 24 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendment, 19 against it and one abstained; 
while among the Members returned by geographical 
constituencies through direct elections, 22 were present, 
11 were in favour of the amendment and 10 against it. (Voting 
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record in Appendix 86.) Since the question was not agreed by a 
majority of each of the two groups of Members present, she 
declared that the amendment was negatived. 
 
Question on the amendment to subclause (2) of clause 57 and 
the addition of subclause (1A) to that clause moved by Hon 
James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 25 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendments, 20 against them and one abstained; 
while among the Members returned by geographical 
constituencies through direct elections, 22 were present, 
11 were in favour of the amendments and 10 against them. 
(Voting record in Appendix 87.) Since the question was not 
agreed by a majority of each of the two groups of Members 
present, she declared that the amendments were negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved an amendment to subclause (2) 
of clause 57. 
 
Question on the amendment moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 57, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clauses 58 and 65 stand part of the Bill 
proposed. 
 
The Chairman stated that Hon James TO had given notice to move 
the deletion of clause 58 and amendments to clause 65, while 
Hon Margaret NG had given notice to move amendments to these 
clauses and to the definition of “protected product” in clause 
2(1). The Secretary for Security had also given notice to move 
amendments to clauses 58 and 65.  She ordered the Committee to 
proceed to a joint debate.  
 
The Chairman invited Hon James TO to move his amendments. 

 
Hon James TO moved the deletion of clause 58 and amendments to 
clause 65 and addressed the Committee. 
 
Hon Margaret NG and the Secretary for Security spoke on the 
amendments and their own proposed amendments. 
 
One Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG and the Secretary for Security spoke again. 
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Another Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon James TO spoke again. 
 
Another Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
One Member who had spoken spoke again. 
 
One more Member spoke on these amendments. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke another time. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon James TO put.  
 
Hon James TO claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 25 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendments and 21 against them; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 25 were present, 14 were in favour of the 
amendments and 10 against them. (Voting record in 
Appendix 88.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were negatived. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved amendments to clauses 58 and 65. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by Hon Margaret NG put.  
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 25 were present, four were in 
favour of the amendments and 21 against them; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 25 were present, 14 were in favour of the 
amendments and 10 against them. (Voting record in 
Appendix 89.) Since the question was not agreed by a majority 
of each of the two groups of Members present, she declared 
that the amendments were negatived. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to clauses 58 
and 65. 
 
Question on the amendments moved by the Secretary for Security 
put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clauses 58 and 65, as amended, stand part of the 
Bill proposed, put and agreed to. 
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The Secretary for Security moved an amendment to subclause (4) 
of clause 59 and addressed the Committee. 
 
Four Members spoke on the amendment. 
 
One Member who had spoken spoke again. 
 
Question on the amendment put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 59, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clauses 60, 62 and 63 stand part of the Bill 
proposed. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to clauses 60, 62 
and 63 and addressed the Committee. 
 
Question on the amendments put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clauses 60, 62 and 63, as amended, stand part of 
the Bill proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
New clause 30A read the first time. 
 
The Chairman stated that the Secretary for Security and Hon 
Margaret NG had separately given notice to add new clause 30A 
to the Bill.  She ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint 
debate. 
 
The Chairman invited the Secretary for Security to move the 
second reading of new clause 30A. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved the Second Reading of new 
clause 30A and addressed the Committee.  
 
While the Secretary for Security was speaking, the Chairman 
left the chair at 5:10 pm temporarily and the Chairman’s 
Deputy, Hon Miriam LAU, took the chair. 
 
Question on the Second Reading of new clause 30A proposed. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke on the motion and her own proposed new 
clause 30A. 
 
Two Members spoke on the motion and the new clause 30A 
proposed by Hon Margaret NG. 
 
One Member who had spoken spoke again. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke again.  At 5:47 pm, while she was 
speaking, the Chairman resumed the chair. 
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Two Member who had spoken spoke again. 
 
Another two Members spoke on the motion and the new clause 30A 
proposed by Hon Margaret NG. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke another time. 
 
One Member who had spoken and Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
One more Member spoke on the motion and the new clause 30A 
proposed by Hon Margaret NG. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke again. 
 
Question on the Second Reading of new clause 30A put. 
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that 51 Members were present, 31 were 
in favour of the motion and 19 against it. (Voting record in 
Appendix 90.) Since the question was agreed by a majority of 
the Members present, she declared that the motion was carried. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the motion moved by the Secretary 
for Security's had been passed, Hon Margaret NG might not move 
the second reading of her new clause 30A, which was 
inconsistent with the decision already taken. 
 
New clause 30A read the second time. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved the addition of new clause 
30A to the Bill.  
 
Question on the addition proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
New clause 54A read the first time. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved the Second Reading of new clause 54A and 
addressed the Committee.  
 
Question on the Second Reading of new clause 54A proposed. 
 
One Member and the Secretary for Security spoke on the motion. 
 
Another Member spoke on the motion. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
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Another Member spoke on the motion. 
 
The Secretary for Security, one Member who had spoken and Hon 
Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
One Member who had spoken spoke again.  Another two Members 
spoke on the motion. 
 
The Secretary for Security, Hon Margaret NG and one Member who 
had spoken twice spoke another time. 
 
Question on the Second Reading of the new clause 54A put. 
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 28 were present, six were in favour 
of the motion, 21 against it and one abstained; while among 
the Members returned by geographical constituencies through 
direct elections, 24 were present, 13 were in favour of the 
motion and 10 against it. (Voting record in Appendix 91.) 
Since the question was not agreed by a majority of each of the 
two groups of Members present, she declared that the motion 
was negatived. 
 
New clause 55A read the first time. 
 
The Chairman stated that the Secretary for Security and Hon 
Margaret NG had separately given notice to add new clause 55A 
to the Bill.  She ordered the Committee to proceed to a joint 
debate. 
 
The Chairman invited the Secretary for Security to move the 
second reading of new clause 55A. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved the Second Reading of new 
clause 55A and addressed the Committee.  
 
Question on the Second Reading of new clause 55A proposed. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke on the motion and her own proposed new 
clause 55A. 
 
One Member spoke on the motion and the new clause 55A proposed 
by Hon Margaret NG. 
 
Question on the Second Reading of new clause 55A put. 
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
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The Chairman announced that 51 Members were present, 31 were 
in favour of the motion, 18 against it and one abstained. 
(Voting record in Appendix 92.) Since the question was agreed 
by a majority of the Members present, she declared that the 
motion was carried. 
 
The Chairman stated that as the motion moved by the Secretary 
for Security's had been passed, Hon Margaret NG might not move 
the second reading of her new clause 55A, which was 
inconsistent with the decision already taken. 
 
New clause 55A read the second time. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved the addition of new clause 
55A to the Bill.  
 
Question on the addition proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
New clause 58A read the first time. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved the Second Reading of new 
clause 58A and addressed the Committee.  
 
Question on the Second Reading of new clause 58A proposed, put 
and agreed to. 
 
New clause 58A read the second time. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved the addition of new clause 
58A to the Bill.  
 
Question on the addition proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
New clause 66 read the first time. 
 
Hon Margaret NG moved the Second Reading of new clause 66 and 
addressed the Committee.  
 
Question on the Second Reading of new clause 66 proposed. 
 
The Chairman suspended the meeting at 7:30 pm for dinner. 
 
The Committee resumed at 8:03 pm. 
 
Noting the absence of a quorum, the Chairman directed the 
Clerk to summon Members to the meeting. A quorum was then 
present. 
 
13 Members and Hon LAU Kong-wah spoke on the motion. 
 
While Hon LAU Kong-wah was speaking, Hon LEE Wing-tat raised a 
point of order that Hon LAU Kong-wah was not speaking on the 
motion. 
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The Chairman stated that since she had allowed Members who had 
spoken to do so, she would allow Hon LAU Kong-wah to do the 
same. 
 
Hon LAU Kong-wah continued to speak on the motion. 
 
Hon Andrew CHENG spoke on the motion.  While he was speaking, 
the Chairman left the chair at 10:32 pm temporarily and the 
Chairman’s Deputy, Hon Miriam LAU, took the chair. 
 
Another three Members and Hon KWONG Chi-kin spoke on the 
motion. 
 
At 11:10 pm, while Hon KWONG Chi-kin was speaking, the 
Chairman resumed the chair. 
 
Three other Members spoke on the motion. 
 
The Chairman stated that Members could now speak on the motion 
for the second time, but they had to speak on the motion.  
 
Hon LEUNG Kwok-hung, who had spoken, rose and spoke again.  
The Chairman reminded him that his speech should be relevant 
to the motion. 
 
Both Hon LAU Kong-wah and Hon TAM Yiu-chung raised a point of 
order on whether Hon LEUNG Kwok-hung’s speech was outside the 
scope of the motion. 
 
The Chairman suspended the meeting at 12:10 am on 6 August 
2006. 
 
The Committee resumed at 12:18 am. 
 
Hon LEUNG Kwok-hung continued to speak on the motion. 
 
Another Member spoke on the motion. 
 
Six Members who had spoken spoke again. 
 
One Member and Hon LAU Kong-wah who had spoken spoke another 
time. 
 
While Hon LAU Kong-wah was speaking, Hon Margaret NG 
interrupted and raised a point of order on whether Hon LAU 
Kong-wah’s speech had offended Rule 41 of the Rules of 
Procedure by imputing improper motive to other Members of the 
Council.  The Chairman then suspended the meeting at 12:36 am. 
 
The Committee resumed at 1:06 am. 
 
The Chairman stated that she had repeatedly viewed the video-
recording of the speech of Hon LAU Kong-wah.  She ruled that 
Hon LAU Kong-wah's speech had not imputed improper motives to 
another Member of the Council since his remarks in question 
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were directed against “the opposition, which could not be 
taken to mean another Member. 
 
Hon James TO raised a point of order on whether Hon LAU Kong-
wah’s speech had imputed improper motives to him as a Member 
of the Council because Hon LAU Kong-wah had mentioned his name 
when he said that he would not withdraw his earlier remarks.  
The Chairman then suspended the meeting at 1:09 am. 
 
The Committee resumed at 1:37 am. 
 
The Chairman stated that she had viewed the video-recording on 
Hon LAU Kong-wah’s speech once again in her office, in the 
presence of Hon James TO and Hon LAU Kong-wah.  Both Members 
considered that there had been some misunderstanding and 
accepted her ruling. 
 
One Member who had spoken twice spoke another time. 
 
The Secretary for Security spoke on the motion. 
 
Hon Margaret NG spoke again. 
 
Question on the Second Reading of the new clause 66 put. 
 
Hon Margaret NG claimed a division.  The Chairman then ordered 
the Committee to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The Chairman announced that among the Members returned by 
functional constituencies, 27 were present, five were in 
favour of the motion and 22 against it; while among the 
Members returned by geographical constituencies through direct 
elections, 24 were present, 13 were in favour of the motion 
and 10 against it. (Voting record in Appendix 93.) Since the 
question was not agreed by a majority of each of the two 
groups of Members present, she declared that the motion was 
negatived. 
 
New clause 66 read the first time. 
 
Hon James TO said that he and the members of the pan-democrats 
camp would not move further amendments to the Bill and would 
walk out of the meeting, as they were extremely disappointed. 
 
The Chairman stated that she had just received two notes from 
Hon Margaret NG, Hon LEE Wing-tat and Hon James TO informing 
her that they would not move their respective amendments which 
had not yet been dealt with by the Committee. 

 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to schedule 2 and 
addressed the Committee. 
 
Question on the amendments put and agreed to. 
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Question that schedule 2, as amended, stand part of the Bill 
proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
The Secretary for Security moved amendments to schedule 3 and 
to add the definition of “journalistic material” to clause 
2(1) and addressed the Committee. 
 
One Member spoke on the amendments. 
 
Question on the amendments put and agreed to. 
 
Question that clause 2 and schedule 3, as amended, stand part 
of the Bill proposed, put and agreed to. 
 
Question that schedules 1 and 5 stand part of the Bill put and 
agreed to. 
 
The Council then resumed. 
 
 
Third Reading  
 
The Secretary for Security reported that 
 
 the Interception of Communications and Surveillance 

Bill 
 
had passed through the Committee with amendments.  He moved 
that the Bill be read the third time and do pass. 
 
Question on the Third Reading proposed and put. 
 
Hon James TIEN claimed a division.  The President then ordered 
the Council to proceed to a division under Rule 47(1) of the 
Rules of Procedure. 
 
The President announced that 33 Members were present and 
32 Members were in favour of the motion. (Voting record in 
Appendix 94.) Since the question was agreed by a majority of 
the Members present, she declared that the motion was carried. 
 
Bill read the third time and passed. 
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   End of session 
 
As it was the last meeting in the session, the President 
wished Members a restful time during the summer recess.  She 
then adjourned the Council.  
 
The Council was adjourned accordingly at 2:25 am on 6 August 
2006. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 (Mrs Rita FAN HSU Lai-tai) 

President 
 

Council Chamber 
Hong Kong 
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